
Foreword

New Wine Ministries Hong Kong continues its vision and mission in loving and caring for those who are poverty-
stricken, rejected by society and those who are sick; in particular those who suffer from cancer.

These past 18 months, under the shadow of Covid, have been particularly challenging as we strive to continue to provide 
emotional and spiritual support through our fellowships and healing programs based on Christian faith where our 
beneficiaries can find peace and rest amidst this turmoil whether they are sick or suffering poverty and neglect.

Statement

This year, we celebrate ten years of New Wine Ministries 
Hong Kong. Founded by Reverend Noreen Siu-
Richards and incorporated in September 2011, New 
Wine Ministries became a non profit, non governmental 
organization in February 2014 and a member of the Hong 
Kong council of social services in 2015.

We started our Ministries at our premises in Wong Chuk 
Hang in 2011. Initially, we received about 20 to 30 asylum 
seekers every week who came for hymns and worship, 
preaching, talks and a hot meal. In 2017 our premises 
expanded to accommodate 70 persons weekly with a 
well equipped kitchen and canteen for asylum seekers to 
eat after the program. We thank FoodLink Foundation 
who have been our partner since 2015. In 2017 we 
started a 'Givings Day' to donate items such as clothing, 
basic necessities and food items to help them with their 
daily living as they only receive a small amount from 
the authorities. They are strictly forbidden to take up 
employment during their stay in Hong Kong.

In fulfilling our mission, the center has also been 
providing support for people who suffer from cancer 
as well as other chronic conditions like depression and 
diabetes. After completing our deep-level healing course, 
most have given positive testimonies. Beside our in-house 
healing courses, we have helped many others by reaching 
out to various cancer centers in Hong Kong.

With the restrictions imposed on us all by the Covid 
outbreak, we have had to adapt our interface with those 
who we seek to help. Our 'Givings Day', previously 

Statement & Foreword

a social event with large groups of people, has had to be 
carefully managed with the distribution of parcels of food 
and provisions arranged by individual appointment over 
a number of days. Even more challenging has been the 
increase in those seeking support with the numbers now up 
to 150 with many more on our waiting list. For those looking 
for spiritual support, we conduct services and counseling 
through online platforms. To facilitate this, we have a well 
equipped IT setup and team of technicians on hand during 
broadcast. The sessions are interactive with the sharing of 
experiences and questions raised and discussed.

As always with our fund-raising, we hope to further expand 
our services and welcome more people who come to us 
for help. We need to be able to hire, train and equip more 
leaders, facilitators and professionals in the field.

Last year, we were unable to hold this fund-raising event 
with the limits imposed by the pandemic and yet the 
demands on our resources increased. This event, Sing for 
Joy, is our main lifeline of funding for those who come to us 
for help. We therefore ask you to be particularly generous 
this year so that we can provide better support to the ever 
growing numbers of sick, unfortunate and neglected within 
our community.

Reverend Noreen Siu Richards
Founder, Executive Director and Senior Pastor

Of New Wine Ministries Hong Kong



Dr. Ko is an orthopaedic surgeon. Dr. Ko holds the degrees of Bachelor 
of Medicine and Bachelor of Surgery from the University of Hong 
Kong in 1981. He received a Fellowship from the Royal College of 
Surgeons of Edinburgh, the United Kingdom in 1986 and was awarded 
a degree of Master of Health Administration from The University of 
New South Wales, Australia in 1993.  He became a Fellow of the Hong 
Kong Academy of Medicine in the specialty of Orthopaedic Surgery 
and Community Medicine in Administrative Medicine in 1993 and 
2000, respectively. In 2002, he became a Fellow of the Faculty of Public 
Health Medicine of the Royal Colleges of Physicians of the United 
Kingdom.

Dr. Ko was the Secretary for Food and Health of the Government of 
Hong Kong Special Administrative Region from July 2012 to June 2017. 
He is a member of the 13th National Committee of the Chinese People’s 
Political Consultative Conference. He was appointed as Justice of the 
Peace in 2001 and was awarded the Bronze Bauhinia Star and Gold 
Bauhinia Star by the Government of Hong Kong in 2008 and 2017, 
respectively.

Dr. Ko Wing Man

Dr. Ko Wing Man
GBS, JP

Guest of Honor

Former Secretary for Food and Health of 
Hong Kong Special Administrative 
Region from 2012 to 2017



Reverend Noreen Siu Richards

蕭芷馨 牧師

Messages of Founder & Executive Director

Founder & Executive Director
New Wine Ministries Hong Kong

Good Evening! Our honourable guests, supporters and sponsors! It gives 
me great pleasure to welcome you to our 10th anniversary of New Wine 
Ministries Hong Kong this evening. New Wine Ministries was incorporated 
in September 2011 and we started our mission simultaneously in the same 
month. We have held out our vision and mission during the past 10 years 
in helping the disenfranchised and impoverished asylum seekers in Hong 
Kong, giving them support and hope; financially and emotionally. They 
literally live as unknowns and the dejected people. They are legally not 
permitted to work and they receive very little money from the authorities, 
therefore they need help from the benevolent people in the society.

We used to receive a group of asylum seekers every week. We give them 
classes and we preach and teach them, give them hot meals which to 
them is a blessing as they usually live in a 6’x 10’ cubicle where cooking 
is impossible . Most importantly, we give out cash money to them every 
month to subsidies their rent, electricity and other expenses to meet their 
daily living. Unfortunately the group meetings were brought to a halt 
at the beginning of 2020 where COVID-19 have hit the world globally. 
Amidst the worldwide turmoil, we have continuously and relentlessly 
assist them by receiving them one by one every 1-2 months to give them 
monthly financial support as well as to give them food supplies and daily 
necessities.

In fact since COVID-19, our group has expanded more than 50% and now 
we have more than 150 families including children from age 1 to 18 years 
whom we are supporting monthly. Our vision for 2022 will be increased 
to 200 families or more. We have even increased the amount of money 
we give them per month since January 2021. It is because there is a much 
greater need now than before. Additionally we maintained our closeness 
by zoom every 2 weeks so they feel the care and love we give them.

In regard to the cancer patients, New Wine has also zoom at our 
auditorium to reach out to the cancer patients in general. This technology 
has added more costs to the ministry. In the past ten years we have 
volunteered our services to the Cancer Link service centers which are 
the core of the Hong Kong Cancer Fund. I went into all their centers 
almost all year round and conduct both lectures and individual sessions 
to their cancer patients who had registered in our course named ‘Deep-
Level Healing. A lot of these patients received released in their emotional 
upheaval and some was healed completely for 10 years already. All these 
are achieved by zoom also.

These two groups of people is benefiting from your generosity in the past 
as well as in the future so we hope tonight you will give so generously 
with a passion for compassion, our New Wine slogan. We particularly 
thank the Estate of the late Mok Sau King for the most generous donation 
in late 2019. We also thank our Philanthropist Sponsor 2020, Mrs. Purviz 
R. Shroff, MH this evening. Last by not least. I would like to thank Mrs. 
Siu Tsang Fung Kwan and Dr. Edmund K. Li, chairmen of the fund-
raising committee for their contribution and support as well as the entire 
committee team particularly Mr. Joseph Lau and Mrs. Emerald Lau. I thank 
all the New Wine staffs for their hard work behind the scenes. Thanking 
everyone present here tonight and pray the zooming will bring us all in 
unity together with a passion for compassion in giving!

May God Bless you All 

Rev Noreen Siu Richards



Director & Co-Chairman
Organizing Fund Raising Committee,
New Wine Ministries Hong Kong

Good evening.

Riding on the success of the previous gala dinners, I welcome you all 
as Co- Chairman of New Wine Ministries to this another ‘Sing for Joy’ 
evening. I thank you for your generous support with your precious 
time and resources for New Wine Ministries to accomplish the tasks 
of enabling cancer patients to go through the Inner Healing program 
conducted by Reverend Noreen. As we know, medicine is important to 
rid of diseases but inner healing is far more important for the mind and 
for the soul which in turn will affect the physical body.

The second task your donations will go to is to provide 60 or more 
asylum seekers and refugee to come together for weekly Christian 
fellowship, prayers, food, drinks and living subsidies on a Monday 
every week at our Ministry in Wong Chuk Hang.

We have on our shore over 10,000 asylum seekers today. They are from 
places like Somalia, Sudan, Gambia, Senegal, and Nigeria. They are 
far away from home and from their families. They are truly a silent 
minority of HK. Asylum seekers have no financial means. It is through 
your generosity that they can enjoy a better quality of life.

We are an NGO that was formed in 2014. We are small and we do not 
have a regular income. This is the only charity event we do and we 
appreciate every dollar you donate this evening. It's only from your 
donation that New Wine Ministries are able to continue the work with 
cancer patients and the asylum seekers.

Using this opportunity we would like to thank those who give 
generously this evening. We would like to particularly thank the 
following sponsors. Our New Wine Ministries Philanthropist Sponsor 
Mrs. Purviz R. Shroff, MH. And also we would like to thank our 
Performance Sponsor, Mr. Warren Mok, MH.

We would also like to thank our sub-title sponsors, our diamond 
sponsors, our gold sponsors, and our silver sponsors. As well we thank 
all those who support us in other sponsorships, donations, prizes, 
auctions and other contributions.

We thank all those who work behind the scene to make this evening a 
success.

Thank you and we wish you a joyous evening.

Dr Edmund K. Li

Dr Edmund K. Li
Honorary Clinical Professor,
Department of Medicine & 
Therapeutics,
Prince of Wales Hospital
The Chinese University of Hong 
Kong

李國鉻 醫生
名譽臨床教授
香港中文大學威爾斯親王醫院
內科及藥物治療學系
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Mrs. Siu Tsang Fung Kwan
SBS BBS MBE
Women’s Welfare Club, Western 
District, Hong Kong
Chairman
The Hong Kong Girl Guides 
Association
Honorary Vice-President
Hong Kong University SPACE
Honorary Fellows 2016
Director of Tung Wah Group of 
Hospitals
1980
Director of Po Leung Kuk
1979
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Co-Chairman
Organizing Fund Raising Committee,
New Wine Ministries Hong Kong

前食物及衛生局局長高永文醫生 GBS, JP,、各位贊助人、各位嘉賓、各位使

工、晚上好 !

歡迎大家蒞臨香港新葡萄基督使工慈善晚宴，承蒙各位支持，是次晚宴己踏入第

七年，並且是香港新葡萄基督使工成立十週年，荷蒙前食物及衛生局局長高永文

醫生 GBS, JP 蒞臨主禮，以及各位嘉賓光臨指導、鼎力支持，至深感謝。本人有

機會再次擔任慈善晚宴籌委會主席，得以稍盡綿力，幫助有需要人士，感到十分

榮幸。

由於冠狀病毒疫情在全球流行 , 事隔 2 年很高興可在今晚舉行慈善晚宴，因新冠

狀病毒的持續，宴會場地的安排仍然受限制，為此今晚的晚宴要分開在 10 間宴

會廳內舉行，在每間宴會廳內都設有電視即時播放整晚宴會的流程。

香港新葡萄基督使工於 2011 年成立，今年是第十週年，在 2014 年正式成為一個

非牟利慈善機構，亦是香港新葡萄基督使工本著「神愛世人」的精神，使工有幫

助癌症患者治療和康復，現有黃竹坑使工中心設辦課程及講座，例如：心靈治

療、牧師及團隊也去到其他設辦的癌症中心去協助癌症病患者，令他們心靈有所

治療，促進康復。

使工亦為貧窮的難民和尋求庇護人士伸出援手，給與機會可參加英文班、講座、

團契、音樂班及祈禱等。使工並為他們供給津貼，以提供生活上的支助。

是次慈善晚會得以成功，實有賴各位贊助人及嘉賓鼎力支持，另外要特別感謝今

晚我們新葡萄基督的支持者：莫秀琼女士的遺囑執行人，從莫秀琼女士的遺產撥

款捐贈和施羅孚夫人 Mrs. Purviz R. Shroff, MH 的贊助。施羅孚夫人是律敦治置

業有限公司的永久董事。所有慷慨捐款都會令我們所事奉和需要的人士受惠。祈

望各位今後繼續支持，協助我們為更多有需要人士提供服務。

最後，祝大家身心健康！主恩常在、永享福樂！多謝！

蕭曾鳳群 女士

SBS BBS MBE



In this most unusual year in which the Covid19 virus has disrupted our 
lives, Noreen Sui is to be congratulated for her efforts to continue the 
ministry. Despite the difficulties, the ministry has sustained the work 
among refugees and asylum seekers giving much-needed support to a 
community without which their lives would be even more bleak. The 
message of hope at the centre of the ministry propels Noreen and her 
growing team of helpers, into persistent and sustained practical action. 
Together, they have brought that hope to other communities including 
cancer patients, those with mental health issues and those who have 
deep family needs. 

The demands upon Noreen are formidable but she remains steadfast 
in her compassionate resolve to help all those who call upon her for 
practical, spiritual and emotional support. Covid19 has created a new 
category of needs as people face anxiety, financial uncertainty and life-
style restrictions. Much of the work has turned to video conferencing 
and an overwhelming number of individual appointments in order to 
avoid physical gatherings of groups of people. In it all, the ministry has 
stood firm in resolve and faithfulness to its purpose.

I am sure you will join with me in thanking Noreen and co-workers 
for their sterling efforts. I am also sure that you will want to add your 
support to what she is doing. The ministry is dependent on external 
finance and your giving both now and in the future will be greatly 
appreciated. Noreen is making a difference to many communities and 
individual lives. Let us join with her and provide the means for her 
work to continue.

Reverend Colin Dye

Reverend Colin Dye
BD
Senior Minister, Kensington Temple 
London City Church, UK

COLIN DYE’S MESSAGE FOR 2020 
PROGRAMME
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Reverend Randall Naylor
MDiv
PAOC Hong Kong

Adviser
New Wine Ministries Hong Kong

It is with a deep sense of delight and thankfulness to the Lord that we 
celebrate “a for Joy” Charity Gala 2020.  

This year has been filled with unexpected events in which some 
ministries were affected but this also opened the door for new and 
different opportunities to touch the lives of cancer patients and asylum 
seekers/refugees in special ways.

As you look back over the years and remember God’s goodness and 
faithfulness, let your memories spur you on to renewed passion and 
compassion for others.

We believe that God will spark a fresh vision of greater things He will 
do in and through you and NWMHK.

Continue to fulfil His purpose and plan for you and NWMHK with 
uncompromising commitment.

Shout for joy, you heavens; rejoice, you earth; burst into song, you 
mountains!  For the Lord comforts his people and will have compassion 
on his afflicted ones.    (Isaiah 49:13)

Be Blessed and Be a Blessing,

Rev. Randall Naylor
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Rev Dr John &
Sandra Snelgrove

The last couple of years have been unprecedented in recent history. 
In particular, COVID-19 has left the world, including Hong Kong, 
in a very different place. Sadly it has meant that the vulnerable and 
unprotected in our society have suffered the most. And for those 
committed to serving these groups, it has been particularly challenging.

For that reason we are delighted that New Wine Ministries have been 
finally able to hold its 'Sing for Joy' Gala Dinner after an enforced 
absence. The work that Pastor Noreen and team have continued to do 
amongst cancer patients and asylum seekers is inspirational and we 
strongly commend all potential donors to be doubly generous to allow 
this amazing and meaningful work to continue and blossom.

Rev Dr John & Sandra Snelgrove
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